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We now enter the final month of our 30th Year.  What a year it’s been, plenty to celebrate, fundraising has been great, riders have achieved great things and we continue to thrive.  We remain one of the most highly thought of groups/centres in the country and can honestly say we run the group cheaply – very little goes on salaries as we rely almost totally on volunteers but we remain able to keep our standards high.
Hannah Rogers has put an enormous amount of effort into publicising the group and highlighting the need for more volunteers.

It has been a very time consuming year trying to source the right horses and we’re still not sorted so please ask around.  We need something very special but they must be out there somewhere.

DBS Please bring the numbers in when the form comes back.  Many need to be re-done so please ask and make sure you know about them.  We can now complete these online.

Olympia.  Several people haven’t fully paid up – please do so as soon as possible.

Code of Conduct.  Due to a recent incident in another Devon group we have been asked to make sure that all people at The Brook are aware of the code of conduct.  We will NOT tolerate any abusive behaviour.

Instructors/Coaches please make sure your log books are up to date and Peg has signed your hour off.  There is a course on 1st March 2016 and continual training throughout the year.

Happy Hoof.  Sorry there hasn’t been much time this term but we did enjoy decorating our tree and look forward to the Olympia trip.

Paying.  Please be sure to pay on the day or in advance for sessions.  Riders who don’t turn up for rides and haven’t informed us will be billed for £4.00.

Present Situation.  We are short of horses and helpers still so please try not to hassle us – there’s only so much we can do!  You could help by finding volunteers or helping yourself if possible or practicable.

Centres/ Independent Living.  Riders and staff please make sure everyone is aware of the rules we need you to follow when you visit the yard.

Collecting and dropping off.  Drivers please drive slowly down the lane and around the yard – we’ve had some close shaves recently.  Also, if you are picking someone up, rider or volunteer, please come to me so I know who is leaving the area.
Fundraising this month.  I am just home from the fantastic Crux Craft Fair – total raised was £1,740.00.  Saltash Rotary raised £500.00.

Christmas hamper raffle, Christmas cards, calendar and other new goods are all for sale.  Also the new Horse Adoption Certificates are ready – always a good Christmas present.
Volunteer Recruitment.  We have decided to have a follow up for all new volunteers as often I may be too busy to make sure a new volunteer has settled in well.  We will therefore have a senior volunteer covering each of the sessions to make sure the new ones are happy with what they are doing.  If there are any questions or concerns these can be raised with the nominated senior volunteer.

Winners December 100 Club.
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Dates

11th December


Christmas Lunch

13th December


Invited Dressage, The Brook

19th December


Last sessions

9th January 2016

Restart

15th February


Half Term

1st March


Coaches Course
